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RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NEWS 

 

 

Holy Family Grade 9 students will meet Monday, February 5th at 
7:00 pm in Fr. Kerwan Hall for Confirmation Class. 

St. Bernard Grade 9 students will meet Sunday, February 11th at 
6:30 pm in the Meeting Room for Confirmation Class. 

There will be NO CCD February 17th or 18th in observance of  
President’s Day Weekend. 

FROM FR. GOLAS 

I will be away from the parish beginning after Mass on  
January 28th until February 9th.  I am attending the Priest  
Winter Institute at St. Vincent De Paul Regional Seminary in 
Boynton Beach, Florida from January 29th - February 2nd.  I plan 
to take a few days of vacation after the Conference.  Fr. Bruno 
and Fr. Sokolowski will officiate Masses at Holy Family Church 
and Fr. Padelli will cover St. Bernard Church.  

WELCOME 

For most of us, the dynamic between prayer and action is  
imperfect.  Breakfast needs to be made and the kids dressed. 
Work demands our energy and additional responsibilities fill  
our evenings and weekends.  Then there's the football game or a 
new TV series to stream.  After all, don't we need to relax? 
We're all busy.  But just imagine Jesus' situation in today's  
Gospel.  He heals Peter's mother-in-law, drives out demons,  
and cures diseases late into the night.  With very little sleep,  
he arises before dawn to capture some peace and quiet, only  
to find "those who were with him pursued him."  How often do 
we feel pursued by the harried commitments, even when we  
try to seek rest?  Perhaps we can learn something from the  
response of Jesus. 

Jesus models two key things: the essential nature of prayer and 
the essential call of vocation.  "He went off to a deserted place, 
where he prayed."  Despite inevitable exhaustion, Jesus  
prioritizes time with the Father.  We might not have easy access 
to deserts and mountaintops, but today's Gospel challenges us 
to take intentional time set apart for God.  We can designate a 
"prayer chair" in a corner of our home or leave a little earlier to 
pick our children up from school so we can snatch time in a  
nearby chapel.  We can pray the rosary on our commute or take 
the dog for a long walk in silence. 

However, when the Apostles arrive, Jesus doesn't linger long in 
the deserted place or make an excuse for why he can't return 
with his friends.  Jesus is true to his calling.  He continues on in 
his state of life, serving the people nearest to him.  Like Jesus, we 
are invited to set intentional time for communion with God so 
that we can be refreshed and empowered for our communion 
with others. 

YOUTH GROUP 
The St. Jeanne Jugan Youth Group will be meeting on Friday, 
February 9th from 6:00 - 8:30 pm in Fr. Kerwan Hall for a movie 
night.  Pajamas are encouraged!  Bring a pillow and a blanket for 
the movie. 

The Steubenville East will be held July 13th - 15th at UMass  
Lowell.  All youth currently in grades 8 - 12 are encouraged to 
attend this weekend of contemporary music, humor, speakers 
and fun designed to help you grow closer to Christ.  Please  
contact Kristen Fitzsimons at k.fitz1005@yahoo.com or by phone 
(call or text) (860)716-8588 with any questions and to secure a 
spot.  There will be a $50 deposit due for the trip by 2/11. Don't 
miss out on this life-changing experience. 

mailto:k.fitz1005@yahoo.com


 St. Bernard School  &     

       Little Angels Pre-School  

PURSE BINGO FUNDRAISER 

Over 200 women gathered at St. Bernard School hall on January 20th to try and win a designer handbag,  
as well as one of many raffle prizes.  The Kate Spade, Michael Kors, and Coach purses can have a retail value of several  

hundred dollars each.  They could be won that night by playing a friendly, but spirited, game of Bingo! 
Many women arrived early to preview the raffle prizes and handbags, and to enjoy the food and beverages  

that many brought with them.  Event organizers Michelle DeLorge and Tori Connors,  
who both have children at the school, put many hours into planning this very popular and successful event.   

All proceeds were donated to the school. 

Congratulations to all the lucky winners! 

 

A group of family and friends enjoy an array of tasty treats 
while waiting for the games to begin.  Clockwise from left:  

Ashley Pare, Karen Nixon, Nancy Marco, Maureen Haynes, Jill 
Osborn, Karen Timpone, Pat Keck, and Johanna Marco.  

Sisters Sherry and Lisa Pio  
admire some of the designer 

handbags on display. 

Stacy Verterame tries to  
wrestle this bag away from its 

rightful owner,  
Gretchen Goyette! 

Little Angels 
Catholic Pre-School 

 
mylittleangelspreschool.com 

(860) 745-6135 
 

424 Hazard Avenue 
Enfield, CT  06082 

 
 
 

 

PLEASE JOIN US FOR AN  

OPEN HOUSE 

Wednesday, March 7th 

6:00 pm - 7:00 pm 

Now accepting registrations  
for the 2018 - 2019 school year 

 
 

 
Accepting 3 and 4 year olds 

Flexible Programs 

Monday, Wednesday & Friday - 
Half Day Mornings 

Monday through Friday - 

Half Day Mornings 

Monday, Wednesday & Friday - 

Full Day 

Monday through Friday-Full Day 

 

Before & After School Program 
 

Accredited By The New England 
Association Of Schools And  

Colleges (NEASC) 

REAL OR FAKE? 

Could YOU tell if a website you were relying on for accurate  
information was reliable or not?  You could if you had the skills 
that the 6th graders at SBS are learning during Library.  School 
Librarian, Mrs. Kristen Frost, is promoting critical thinking skills 
and the ability to distinguish between “real” and “fake”  
information.  Students were assigned a topic to research, ranging 
from the science of weather to Burmese Mountain dogs.  They 
then had to determine if a given website was “real or “fake”.  
After each project was presented, they discussed various issues 
such as “is the author’s name and e-mail address on the page?” 
and “does the page lead you to some other good information 
(links)?” to help them make their decision.  These skills will  
definitely come in handy in their future endeavors, and they had 
fun, too! 



SATURDAY FEBRUARY 3 
4 pm . . . Confessions (HF, SB) 
5 pm . . . Vigil: Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time (HF, SB) 
SUNDAY FEBRUARY 4 (FIFTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME) 
7:30 am . . . Mass (HF) 
8 am . . . Mass (SB) 
9 am . . . Mass (HF) 
10:30 am . . . Mass (SB) 
11 am . . . Mass (HF) 
11:30 am . . . Pre-Baptismal Prep Class (SB Meeting Room) 
MONDAY FEBRUARY 5 
7 am . . . Rosary (SB Chapel) 
7:30 am . . . Daily Mass (SB Chapel) 
8:30 am . . . Rosary (HF) 
9 am . . . Daily Mass (HF) 
7:00 pm . . . Holy Family Confirmation Class (HF Fr. Kerwan Hall) 
TUESDAY FEBRUARY 6 
7 am . . . Rosary (SB Chapel) 
7:30 am . . . Daily Mass (SB Chapel) 
8 am . . . Legion of Mary (SB Meeting Room) 
8:30 am . . . Rosary (HF) 
9 am . . . Daily Mass (HF) 
2 pm . . . Legion of Mary (HF Rooms 2 & 3) 
3:30 pm . . . Rosary (HF) 
6:30 pm . . . RCIA - Team 2 (HF Room 1)  
WEDNESDAY FEBRUARY 7 
7 am . . . Rosary (SB Chapel) 
7:30 am . . . Daily Mass (SB Chapel) 
8:30 am . . . Rosary (HF) 
9 am . . . Daily Mass (HF) 
6:00 pm . . . Golf Committee Meeting (SB Meeting Room) 
6:15 pm . . . Bingo Sales Begin • 7 pm . . .  Game Begins (HF) 
7:00 pm . . . Liturgy and Worship Meeting (Merger Transition Team) 
       (SB Fr. Fitzmaurice Hall) 
THURSDAY FEBRUARY 8 
8:30 am . . . Rosary (HF) 
9 am . . . Daily Mass (HF) 
7 pm . . . Choir Rehearsal (HF Rooms 2 & 3) 
FRIDAY FEBRUARY 9 
7 am . . . Rosary (SB Chapel) 
7:30 am . . . Daily Mass (SB Chapel) 
8:30 am . . . Rosary (HF) 
9 am . . . Daily Mass (HF) 
9:30 am . . . Exposition and Extended Adoration (HF) 
3 pm . . . Divine Mercy Chaplet, Benediction (HF) 
SATURDAY FEBRUARY 10 
8:30 am . . . Daily Mass (HF) 
4 pm . . . Confessions (HF, SB) 
5 pm . . . Vigil Mass (Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time) (HF, SB) 
SUNDAY FEBRUARY 11 (SIXTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME) 
7:30 am. . . Mass (HF) 
8 am . . . Mass (SB) 
9 am . . . Mass (HF) 
10:30 am . . . Mass (SB) 
11 am . . . Mass (HF) 
6:30 pm . . . St. Bernard Grade 9 Confirmation Class (SB  
       Meeting Room) 
 

Location Key: 

HF = Holy Family Church 

SB = St. Bernard Church 

SBS = St. Bernard School 

LA = Little Angels PreSchool 

BAPTISM 
Baptism Prep class occurs 
on the first Sunday of the 
month after the 10:30 am 

Mass in the Meeting 
Room.  Monthly Baptisms 
are scheduled for the 3rd  

Sunday of each month 
after the 10:30 am Mass or 
by appointment.  For more 

information regarding  
baptisms please contact 

the rectory at 
(860) 749-8353, and join us 

for the monthly  
Baptism prep class. 

(SB) 
Preparation class for  

parents held monthly.  Call 
Deacon Vincent Motto at 

860-745-7865 or email  
DeaconVince@cox.net to 

schedule attendance.   
Baptisms are booked only 
after all paperwork is on 

file.  Parents must be  
registered parishioners. 

(HF) 

RECONCILIATION 
Saturdays at 4 pm at each 

church and  
by appointment. 

CONFIRMATION 
In the Hartford Archdio-

cese, students are 
confirmed in their 

sophomore year after a 
year of preparation.  
Please contact our 
Religious Education 

Director for  
more information. 

MATRIMONY 
Arrange with pastor at 
least 6 months before  

wedding date. 

HOLY ORDERS 
Young men interested 

in the priesthood should 
speak with any priest for 

more information.  Please 
visit hartfordpriest.com. 

SACRAMENT OF THE SICK 
Priests are available for 

anointing either at home 
or in the hospital.  Please 
contact the parish office  

to arrange. 

BIRTHRIGHT NEEDS YOU!  
Birthright is a crisis pregnancy 
service offering free pregnancy  

tests, friendship counseling, 
and practical support.  Our 
guiding principle: It is the 
RIGHT of every pregnant  
woman to give BIRTH and  

the RIGHT of every child to be 
BORN.  Birthright has served  

in Connecticut since 1972 and 
helped thousands of mothers 

and babies.  There are nine  
locations in our state.  Please 
call 1-800-550-4900 for the 

Birthright nearest you.   
Training is provided.  Spanish 

speaking volunteers are  
especially needed.  Birthright 

also needs gently worn  
MATERNITY and BABY  
CLOTHING.  Please call  
1-800-550-4900 for the  

Birthright nearest you to  
arrange for drop off.          

Thank you.  

VOCATION 
People were spellbound by the 

teachings of Jesus.  Jesus’ 
teaching was extraordinary in 
that he taught with authority. 

The church needs bold  
teachers and preachers today.  

Consider a vocation to  
priesthood or religious life to 

teach as Jesus taught.  Call  
Fr. Michael Casey, Director of  

Vocations, Archdiocesan  
Center at St. Thomas Seminary,  

(860)761-7457, e-mail  
vocations@aohct.org or visit 

the web at 
www.hartfordpriest.com. 

BINGO 
There will be no Bingo on  

Ash Wednesday,  
February 14th. 

WORLDWIDE MARRIAGE 
ENCOUNTER 

“Remember that my life is like 
the wind.”  Let us make the 

best of our time together with 
our spouses by attending a 

Worldwide Marriage Encounter 
weekend.  The next weekends 

are July 6th - 8th, 2018 and 
November 2nd - 4th, 2018, 

both in Manchester, CT.  For 
more information, call Dennis 

and Jane Lamondy at  
(860) 481-3720 or visit them at 

https://wwmectw.org/. 

mailto:vocations@aohct.org
http://www.vocationshartford.org


SATURDAY FEBRUARY 3 

8:30 am. . . Answered Prayers - HF 

5 pm Vigil . . . Ruth E. Sullivan (Requested by Friends at EHS Café) - HF 

5 pm Vigil . . . Robert McLaughlin (Requested by the Faculty and Staff of  

          St. Bernard School) - SB 

SUNDAY FEBRUARY 4 (FIFTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME) 

7:30 am. . . St. Jeanne Jugan Parishioners - HF 

8 am. . . Louise Cassidy (Requested by Mr. and Mrs. Leonard Beiler) - SB 

9 am. . . John DaSilva (Requested by Family) - HF 

10:30 am. . . Malvina “Mal” Murawski (Requested by Jennie Dursa) - SB  

11 am. . . Intentions of Fr. Golas (Requested by a Friend) - HF 

MONDAY FEBRUARY 5 

7:30 am. . . Kathleen Kowalenko (Requested by the Morning Mass Group) - SB 

9 am. . . Carole Daigle (Requested by Clifford Daigle) - HF 

TUESDAY FEBRUARY 6 

7:30 am. . . Malvina “Mal” Kowalenko (Requested by Jennie Dursa) – SB 

9 am. . . Helena Williams (Requested by John and Cynthia O’Shea) - HF 

WEDNESDAY FEBRUARY 7 

7:30 am. . . Wincenty Buczek (Requested by Fr. John Golas) - SB 

9 am. . . Steele and Allen Families (Requested by the Wigmore Family) - HF 

THURSDAY FEBRUARY 8 

9 am. . . Ralph Ritacco, Jr. (Requested by the Vaghini Family) - HF 

FRIDAY FEBRUARY 9 

7:30 am. . . St. Jeanne Jugan Parishioners - SB 

9 am. . . Answered Prayers - HF 

SATURDAY FEBRUARY 10 

8:30 am. . . Deacon Arthur Dickman (Requested by a Friend) - HF 

5 pm Vigil . . . Francis Ayotte (Requested by Joyce Ayotte and Family) - HF 

5 pm Vigil . . . Arnold Evans (Requested by the Donovan Family) - SB 

SUNDAY FEBRUARY 11 (SIXTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME) 

7:30 am. . . St. Jeanne Jugan Parishioners - HF 

8 am. . . Malvina “Mal” Murawski (Requested by Jennie Dursa) - SB 

9 am. . . Butch Cormier (Requested by the Holy Family Choir) - HF 

10:30 am. . . Mark O’Connell, 1st Anniversary (Requested by his Family) 

11 am. . . Denise Ambrosini (Requested by Howard and Cecile Hurowitz) - HF 

 

DAILY MASS READINGS 

MONDAY FEB 5: 1 Kgs 8:1-7, 9-13●Ps 132:6-7, 8-10 [8a]●Mk 6:53-56 
TUESDAY FEB 6: 1 Kgs 8:22-23, 27-30●Ps 84:3, 4, 5 and 10, 11 [2]●Mk 7:1-13 
WEDNESDAY FEB 7: 1 Kgs 10:1-10●Ps 37:5-6, 30-31, 39-40 [30a]●Mk 7:14-23 
THURSDAY FEB 8: 1 Kgs 11:4-13●Ps 106:3-4, 35-36, 37 and 40 [4a]●Mk 7:24-30 
FRIDAY FEB 9: 1 Kgs 11:29-32; 12:19●Ps 81:10-11ab, 12-13, 14-15 [11a and 9a]● 
          Mk 7:31-37 
SATURDAY FEB 10: 1 Kgs 12:26-32; 13:33-34●Ps 106:6-7ab, 19-20, 21-22 [4a]●Mk 8:1-10 
SUNDAY FEB 11: Lv 13:1-2, 44-46●Ps 32:1-2, 5, 11 [7]/1 Cor 10:31--11:1●Mk 1:40-45 
 
You can access the Daily Mass Readings via our parish app, at our parish Web site 
(www.sjjenfield.org) or by visiting the U.S. bishop’s Web site (www.usccb.org). 

At St. Bernard Church, the  
sanctuary candle in the church 
burns in memory of Robert  
Marquis, 32nd Anniversary, at the 
request of Michelle Marquis; the 
chapel candle burns in memory of 
Bertrand Grondin at the request 
of his family.  Contact the SB church office for  
information about having the sanctuary candles 
burn for your intention. 

Robert DeLorenze 

LITTLE BLACK BOOKS FOR LENT 

The Little Black Books for Lent will be available  
at the exits of Holy Family Church on February 10th 

and February 11th at no cost.  Only one book per 
family please. 

ASH WEDNESDAY 

8:00 am Mass (SB) 

9:00 am Mass (HF) 

3:30 pm Mass/Ashes (HF) 

7:00 pm Mass/Ashes (SB) 



SISTER ACT - “A HEAVENLY MUSICAL” 
The 1992 hit film is coming to the Broad Brook Opera House at 107 Main Street in Broad 
Brook, CT.  Presented by the Broad Brook Opera House Players, this fundraising event to 
benefit the Little Sister’s of the Poor - St. Joseph’s Residence, will be presented on  
Thursday, February 8th at 8:00 pm.  Tickets are only $30!  If you can’t attend, consider  
purchasing a ticket for a resident at St. Joseph’s Residence.  For tickets or more  
information, contact Christina Gordon at (860) 741-0791 or go to  
enasstdevelopment@littlesistersofthepoor.org. 

SENIOR LUNCH 
The next Senior Lunch will be at St. Bernard Church in Fr. Fitzmaurice Hall on February 13th 
at noon.  Come celebrate Valentine's Day with your friends and neighbors.  This month we 
are featuring stuffed shells, salad and Italian bread.  As always, we have a special surprise 
dessert.  Many people signed up last month, but if you didn't, please call Barbara Bird at 
860-749-0534 to reserve your seat. 

ST. JOSEPH’S RESIDENCE — SOUP SALE 
St. Joseph’s Residence is having a SOUP sale on February 14th.  The soups are Broccoli/
Cheddar and New England Clam Chowder.  The cost is $5 for a bowl to eat there or $10 for 
a take home container of New England Clam Chowder or $8 for a take home container of 
Broccoli/Cheddar. 

VIRTUS TRAINING 
There will be a Virtus Training seminar at St. Martha Parish in Goulet Hall on Tuesday,  
February 20th from 6:00 pm - 9:00 pm.  Please come 15 minutes early. 

CATHOLIC GRADUATES CLUB OF GREATER HARTFORD, INC. SCHOLARSHIP 
The Catholic Graduates Club of Greater Hartford, Inc. will award three scholarships of 
$2000 each to Catholic students who are high school seniors and-who plan to attend a  
four-year college in the Fall-of 2018.  The-applicant must reside in Hartford County.  The 
club has awarded over $109,000 to 161 scholarship recipients during the past 66 years. 
Students are chosen on the basis of financial need, scholarship, character, leadership, and 
achievement.  Information can be obtained by contacting guidance counselors or principals 
in area high schools.  If the local school does not have this information available, it may  
be obtained at the following web site: www.catholicgraduatesct.org.  Deadline for  
submittal of scholarship applications is March 15, 2018.  

SPRING BAZAAR 
The Holy Family Women’s Guild is seeking crafters for the 4th annual “It’s Spring Bazaar” at 
Holy Family Church, in Fr. Kerwan Hall and classrooms on Saturday, April 14th from 9:00 
am - 3:00 pm.  The cost for an 8 ft. table/space is $35.  Participants will be able to set up  
on Friday, April 13th from 4:00 pm - 8:00 pm or on Saturday morning.  Respond early to 
ensure your space.  For application call Carole at (860) 741-0485. 

ST. JEANNE JUGAN CARNIVAL 
The St. Jeanne Jugan Carnival will be May 31st through June 2nd at St. Bernard Church.  If  
anyone is interested in joining the committee, please contact Chris Casey at (860) 698-6267 
or cwsmcasey@gmail.com. 

2 PART-TIME POSITIONS AVAILABLE AT ST. BERNARD SCHOOL 
St. Bernard School is looking for a Spanish teacher for grades 6 - 8.  This is a 4 days/week  
part-time position.  Inquiries may be made to the principal, Mrs. Charlene Mongillo, at  
principal@sbsenfield.org or at (860) 745-5275. 
St. Bernard School is currently looking to fill a vacant opening in their ACES (After School  
Program).  This is a part-time position 5 days a week from 2:45 pm - 6:00 pm (or sooner  
depending on when the last child leaves).  If interested in discussing the position please 
contact Mrs. Charlene Mongillo at (860) 745-5275. 

ATTENTION CURSILLISTAS 
The Cursillo community of the Archdiocese of Hartford (English) is looking to reconnect 
with all who have attended a three-day Cursillo weekend.  We are interested in keeping 
you informed of the revitalization efforts in the Archdiocese and to provide support in your 
spiritual journey of prayer, study and action.  Contact Jim Brzezinski at 203-888-8615 or 
jbrz41west@yahoo.com. 

Get in touch 
ST. JEANNE JUGAN PARISH OFFICES 

Holy Family Church 
23 Simon Road, Enfield, CT 06082 

860-741-2101 

St. Bernard Church 
426 Hazard Avenue, Enfield, CT 06082 

860-749-8353 

PASTORAL STAFF 
Fr. John Golas, Pastor 
pastor@sjjenfield.org 

Fr. Mathew Kappalumakkel, 
Parochial Vicar 

fr.kappalumakkel@sjjenfield.org 

Deacon Richard Boucher 
Deacon Vincent Motto  
Deacon Chris Vigliotta 

PASTORAL ASSOCIATE 
Sr. Theresa Marie Grochowski, CSSF 

BUSINESS MANAGER 
Loida Hilliard 

sbbusiness@sjjenfield.org 

ADMINISTRATIVE STAFF 
Kacey Violette (HF) 

Administrative Assistant 
admin@sjjenfield.org 

Sally Siemionko (SB) 
Administrative Assistant 
sbadmin@sjjenfield.org 

Lori Kedzior, Bookkeeper (HF) 
hfbusiness@sjjenfield.org 

ST. BERNARD SCHOOL 
Charlene Mongillo, Principal 

principal@sbsenfield.org 
860-745-5275 

www.sbsenfield.org 

LITTLE ANGELS PRESCHOOL 
Leesa Contreras 

Administrative Assistant 
860-745-6135 

www.mylittleangelspreschool.com 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
Beth Chase, Director  

sbreled@sjjenfield.org 
860-749-2993 

Nancy Marco, 
Administrative Assistant, Grades 1-8 

(HF) 
hfreled@sjjenfield.org 

860-745-7770 

Jane Sutphin, Confirmation (HF) 
hfconfirm@sjjenfield.org 

860-741-3307 

MUSIC 
Beth Surapine, Director of Music (SB) 

860-749-6801 

For Michael Dunning (Organist, HF), 
Bridget Wcislo (Choir Director, HF) or 
Denis Duclos (Folk Group, HF), please 

call 860-741-2101 

mailto:jbrz41west@yahoo.com


For the time being we will report the weekly giving totals for 

St. Bernard (SB) and Holy Family (HF) separately in this space.   

FYI: “Happy House” is a free-will collection taken up at HF to fund 

construction of simple, sturdy houses in Haiti through the Haitian 

Health Foundation.  Gift cards for Dunkin Donuts, Big Y, Stop and 

Shop, and Shop Rite are sold after Masses at SB with proceeds 

going to St. Bernard School. 

WEEKLY: $5,748 (HF) - $4,371 (SB) 
ONLINE: $1,198 (HF) - $1,283 (SB) 

ARCHDIOCESE CATHOLIC HIGH SCHOOLS:  
$2,416 (HF) - $1,592 (SB) 
HAPPY HOUSE:  $33 (HF) 

GROCERY CARDS WEEKLY SALES/PROFIT: $2,160/$115 (SB) 
YEAR-TO-DATE PROFIT: $324 (SB) 

Please visit sjjenfield.org to learn more 

FIND MORE NEWS AND PHOTOS              DOWNLOAD OUR PARISH APP BY TEXTING THE WORD 

ON OUR PARISH FACEBOOK PAGE.                    APP TO 88202 AND FOLLOW THE INSTRUCTIONS. 

YEAR-END REPORT OF GIVING 2017 

If you would like a report of your contributions to Holy  
Family Church or St. Bernard Church for the year 2017, please 

complete and return this form to the rectory or place the 
form in the collection basket.  If you use Online Giving, your 

year-end total is accessible via the portal. 

 

  NAME  ___________________________________________ 

  ADDRESS _________________________________________ 

     _________________________________________ 

  PHONE ___________________________________________ 

  ENVELOPE # _______________________________________ 

REMINDER 

All checks must now be made payable to St. Jeanne Jugan  
Parish.  Checks received made payable to Holy Family Church or 

St. Bernard Church will be returned.  Please contact the  
Holy Family Church office at (860) 741-2101 or the  
St. Bernard Church office at (860) 749-8353 with  

any questions. 


